






 

 Ref: 22OIA1975 

[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

Therefore, I have decided to refuse these parts of your request under the following OIA 
grounds: 

• Section 18(e) – the information requested does not exist. 
• Section 18(f) – the information requested cannot be made available without 

substantial collation.   

Question 9 

For the 2017 – 2021 financial years, the total salary costs for communications staff can 
be found in the answer to question 52 in the 2020/2021 Annual Review.  

The year-to-date information for the 2022 year is available in the answer to question 80 
in the 2022/2023 Estimates for Vote Revenue. 

Question 10 

For the 2017 – 2021 financial years, the number of communications staff paid a salary of 
more than $100,000 per annum is outlined in the tables in the answer to question 52 of 
the 2020/2021 Annual Review.  

For the 2022 year to date, 22.1 FTE are paid a salary of more than $100,000 per annum.  

Due to the limited number of staff receiving a salary of more than $200,000 per annum, 
they have been included in the category of receiving more than $100,000 per annum.   

Right of Review 

If you disagree with my decisions on your OIA request, you can ask an Inland Revenue 
review officer to review my decisions. To ask for an internal review, please email the 
Commissioner of Inland Revenue at: CommissionersCorrespondence@ird.govt.nz. 

Alternatively, under section 28(3) of the OIA, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman 
to investigate and review my decision. You can contact the office of the Ombudsman by 
email at: info@ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

If you choose to have an internal review, you can still ask the Ombudsman for a review.  

Publishing of OIA response 

Please note that Inland Revenue regularly publishes responses to requests that may be of 
interest to the wider public on its website. We consider this response is of public interest 
so will publish this response in due course. Your personal details or any information that 
would identify you will be removed prior to it being published. 
 
Thank you for your request.  
 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Andrew Stott 
Service Leader, Marketing & Communications 




